From: Alissia Dawood
Sent: 06 June 2023 05:41
To: Planning Planning

Subject: Objection - planning No 2023/1864/P

Dear Sir/Madam

I am writing to express my strong objection toward application No 2023/1864/P for a retrospective garden at the back of the 1 St Johns Wood Park London NW8 6QS. I am a resident of Middlefield and for the last 60 years we have had access to this area for parking. The structure they have built is imposing and not in keeping with the rest of the area.

Almax's methods in pursuing it's project have been highly aggressive erecting metal bollards which are now fixed in place on Middlefield without giving any notice to any residents (even residents with whom they were due to have good faith discussions during the relevant period). Almax has also unlawfully instituted severe parking restrictions on Middlefield leaving residents - including a number of elderly residents without the ability to park near their homes of several years, or have doctors, carers or other guests be able to visit.

Both the bollards, parking restrictions and Almax's plans to sell parking spaces to third party purchases will (and is already) significantly undermining and adversely impacting the quality of living and natural beauty of the road for all stakeholders in Middlefield that has been there for decades.

We would be grateful and trust that you would consider this and take any appropriate actions.

Kind regards, Alissia Hannuna

Middlefield Resident/ Homeowner